Retired Employees Association of Orange County (REAOC)

April 12, 2017
Regular Board Meeting

[image: image1.png]-/




                                           MINUTES

REAOC Board of Directors’ Meeting

OCERS Hearing Room

2223 Wellington Avenue, Santa Ana

Wednesday, April 12, 2017
9:30 AM
I. Called to Order at 9:37 AM by REAOC Co-President Doug Storm      
Present:  Linda Robinson, Doug Storm, Frank Eley, Rebecca Guider, Sara Ruckle Harms, Bill Castro and Larry Leaman. Also in attendance are Lou Scarpino, Barbara Voelkel, Robin Mattocks, Suzanne Jenicke (for a portion of the meeting) and Ilene Bárcenas, Executive Director. There is a quorum.  

Absent: Jan Grimes, Gaylan Harris, John Iagjian 
II. OCERS Presentation
Suzanne Jenicke shared a hand out that included the March 28, 2017 Investment Committee outcomes, the upcoming April 17, 2017 regular Board Meeting preview and the OCERS investment returns.  Frank Eley stated that he attended the Investment Meeting; there is an agreement that was reached between Gerard Miller and OCERS.  Sara Ruckle Harms shared information for the May SACRS election meeting.  They also discussed AB2833 – transparency goal but there are different definitions of fees. At the SACRS conference in May, the CEOs and legal staff will be discussing this bill in length. Suzanne Jenicke summarized some of the Individual agenda line Items.  The YTD performance report as of the end of February is 3.52%.  The focus groups opportunities for the development of a new OCERS website are coming up.  They are in need of volunteers at the three focus group meetings.
III. Consent Calendar

A. Board Watch

SUMMARY OF MARCH MEETINGS:
Board meetings were held March 14 and March 28.  The Board Watch Committee (BWC) reported no specific items directly related to retirees.  but BWC did report two one items “of Interest” -- The Sacramento Legislative Report discussed the Senate Budget Committee proposal to discontinue the Coordinated Care Initiative (CCI) and In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) MOE. The Washington D.C. Legislative Report discussed President Trump’s possible changes to the Affordable Care Act and the President’s budget proposal (9% increase in defense spending and 11% decrease in non-defense spending). The next Board meeting is scheduled for April 11.  
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Loading message...   Recommendation:  Receive and file

B. Membership
In advance of the meeting, the REAOC membership report was distributed to all Board members.

Recommendation:  Receive and file

C. Website
Ilene Bárcenas posted regular updates; She also posted information about volunteering at OCERS to review their new webpage.  Additionally, the scholarship information was changed to indicate that the application period had ended.

Recommendation:  Receive and file

D. Luncheon – the March luncheon karaoke appeared to be a big hit!  Several members remarked on how much fun it was.  The May luncheon speaker will be Rebecca Guider who will present information on how to successfully retire.  We will also do a salute to the Veterans who attend the luncheon.  Additionally, we will recognize the scholarship winners as well as the REAOC volunteers who will all be given a free lunch. 
Recommendation:  Receive and file

E. Scholarships - June Marcott agreed to chair the Scholarship Committee process for 2017.  The members of the committee remain the same.  Ilene Bárcenas updated the scholarship calendar and sent it to the Committee.  June Marcott will contact the OCDE representative to give her the information needed.  There were 22 applicants for the scholarship.  Ilene Bárcenas delivered all of these applications to the committee members.
Recommendation:  Receive and file

Doug Storm pulled item D – Luncheon for discussion.  A motion was made by Larry Leaman and seconded by Sara Ruckle Harms to accept the Consent Calendar as presented with the exception of item D.  Motion carried.
Luncheon – there was discussion regarding the presentation that will be given by Rebecca Guider and the time she will need.  We will also be recognizing REAOC volunteers, veterans and the scholarship recipients who will all be given a free lunch. Sara Ruckle Harms also talked about contacting Neal Kelley at the Registrar of Voters.  The voting concept has changed significantly and it would be very helpful to have him speak at a future luncheon and ask him to write an article explaining the new system.
Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will remind Linda Robinson and Doug Storm to contact Neal Kelley later in the year for a presentation at our January 2018 luncheon.  She will also contact our volunteers and let them know that we would like them to be our guests at the May luncheon as we recognize our volunteers.
IV. Discussion Calendar
A. Approval of Minutes from March 11, 2017


A motion was made by Linda Robinson and seconded by Larry Leaman to approve the March 11, 2017 REAOC Board meeting minutes as written. Motion carried



B. Treasurer’s Reports


Bill Castro presented and discussed the following Treasurer’s Reports:
1. Approve Monthly Operating Report for March

A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Linda Robinson to accept the March 2017 Monthly Operation report as presented.  Motion carried.






2. Approve Quarterly Budget Report

Doug Storm talked about the need to have a PA system for our luncheons in Fountain Valley and Hemet.  He would like to discuss this at the next REAOC Board meeting.
Robin Mattocks also discussed sending our Informer by e-mail rather than mailing copies to all the members.  After a discussion, it was decided to continue to mail copies.
A motion was made by Linda Robinson and seconded by Sara Ruckle Harms to accept the Quarterly Budget Report for the first quarter of 2017.  Motion carried.

3. Approve 2016 audited financial statements
Bill Castro summarized the audited financial report.  Each of the numbers tie back to our REAOC quarterly reports.  Doug Storm discussed the issue about having a second signature on checks over a specific amount of money.  

Action Item:  Bill Castro will contact the OC Credit Union to determine the best practices regarding dual signatures.

A motion was made by Linda Robinson and seconded by Larry Leaman to approve the 2016 audited financial statements.  Motion carried.


4. Approve 2016 Federal and State tax returns
Bill Castro stated that all of the numbers and boxes checked are consistent with our operating reports and past tax returns.
A motion was made by Frank Eley and seconded by Linda Robinson to approve the 2016 Federal and State tax returns as presented.  Motion carried.


C. Meeting Reports

1. OCERS


No additional comments.





2.  CRCEA

CRCEA is gearing up for the Ventura conference.  The litigation on the California Rule and the potential of going to the CA Supreme Court is something that is closely being monitored by CRCEA.  He pointed out that this legislation should not have an impact on the current retirees.  CRCEA is also watching for the Reed issues if they come up.  

Doug Storm met with other members of the CRCEA counties regarding the potential changes for future CRCEA conferences.  He stated that there will be no changes until 2018.  Possible changes include:

Having the first day starting at midday so that there will only be a need for two hotel nights;

Eliminating the banquet;

Hotel reservations would be booked about six months in advance so that we could eliminate the 25 room limit for the less expensive conference rates;

All of the multiple raffle prizes would be ended; and

They have plans to make the conference more efficient and also have the vendors participate more in the conference.
D. Legislative Report

In advance of the meeting, Lou Scarpino distributed a copy of the legislative report.  The bills that are most related to REAOC are on this report.  Moorlach has been very busy and has several bills on this listing.  Lou Scarpino summarized those bills as well as other pertinent bills.  He also discussed the pending initiatives.  Sara Ruckle Harms and Rebecca Guider attended a meeting of a constitutionality speaker.  He believes that the electoral college is cemented into our constitution and we would probably not see any changes.  
E. The Informer

Robin Mattocks reported that there will be a lot of photos in our next Informer.  We have finalized Walt de Vries article. At least three of the health care charts will be in the May Informer as well as a La La Land review.  Robin Mattocks also wrote an article about the Karaoke event at the March luncheon.  

The deadline for the September Informer will be August 2.  There will be a scholarship article written by one of June Marcott’s scholarship committee members, a report regarding Jan Edwards’ presentation regarding safety.  Sara Ruckle Harms will write an article about the future of health care and the ACA.
F. Presidents’ Message







1. Litigation Update
Linda Robinson said on the class action lawsuit, there is a rule that you can put in a notice of additional authority of no more than 300 words to a case that is under consideration.  Michael Brown has submitted three notices of additional authority to the County.  The County has responded to two of them but the third one is still pending.   
2. Health Insurance Issues
Linda Robinson, Sara Ruckle Harms, Rebecca Guider, Barbara Voelkel and Ilene Bárcenas attended a 2018 Health Care planning meeting with the County and Mercer on March 28, 2017.  The meeting with the County was very positive and they seemed to listen to our concerns for the retiree plans.  
There was a discussion about the pending RFP to find a medical consultant.  We are not sure how we would market the RFP and obtain names of reputable companies that may be used.  Frank Eley will check with OCERS to see who they use.  Board members will check with their contacts to see if they know of companies that they would recommend.

G. Other
Rebecca Guider will attend the 3rd annual OC Leadership Forum on Aging that will be held on Friday 21, 2017 in Garden Grove.  
H. Adjournment

A motion was made Linda Robinson and seconded by Sara Ruckle Harms to adjourn the meeting at 11:47 AM.  Motion carried. 
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